BOSANNA LITTLE ATTILETICS CLUB

PRESIDENT: PHIL KORAITSAS

SECRETARY: BEVAN ODDY

ROSANNA LITTLE ATHLETICS CLUB ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING SEASON 1989/90

WILLINDA PARK

AGENDA

OPEN MEETING

APOLOGIES

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS A.G.M. (MOVE AND SECOND)

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES

CORRESPONDENCE

PRESIDENT'S REPORT (MOVE AND SECOND)

TREASURER'S REPORT (MOVE AND SECOND)

GENERAL BUSINESS

OTHER

ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS

- -PRESIDENT
- -SECRETARY
- -TREASURER
- -TEAM MANAGER
- -COMMITTEE

PRESENTATIONS

PRESENTATION OF: - AGE GROUP MEDALS

- SPECIAL ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS

- ENCOURAGEMENT AWARDS

- CLUB CHAMPION TROPHIES (BOYS AND GIRLS)

President: PHIL KORAITSAS

Secretary: BEVAN ODDY

ANNUAL REPORT 1989/90

The season just completed must rate amongst the best in the history of our Club. Total registrations were up on the previous season by almost 33% to 98 - made up of boys and girls.

It is a direct reflection of the parents and children for the co-operation throughout the season which has resulted in the smooth running of the Club and the goals achieved. Everyone should be proud of this as it has enhanced Rosanna's utation further as a club people want to be associated with, and in turn highlights the benefits of Little Athletics for our children.

Every child in the club has benefitted from Little Athletics during the season, whether socially, athletically or both. Though children learn about winning or losing, they are encouraged to value a personal best performance. The Rosanna Little Athletics Club has succeeded in teaching this most important aspect of Little Athletics.

On an individual not however, many of our children have performed brilliantly. I won't mention any names here, as there are many, but the attached statistics and the numerous certificates to be awarded tonight for Club and Centre records enforces this point. Consequently, a number of medals were won at the Centre Championships, Regional Championships and State Finals at Olympic Park. The RLAC was placed 3rd for the season in the Interclub Competition. A fine effort out of nine clubs.

The children should be congratulated. Our vast number of under 7 boys were Centre Champions as well as the Under 12 who were also Centre Champions.

FINANCIAL

The Club is in a healthy financial position due to the major and only fundraising drive (Chocolate Drive) where a profit was made of some \$1,900. An excellent effort. (For further details see Treasurers Report.)

MAJOR TROPHY AWARDS

THESE ARE: 1. JUNIOR TROPHY AWARD - GIRL AND BOY 7 - 9 YEARS (TWO TROPHIES)

- 2. INTERMEDIATE TROPHY AWARD GIRL AND BOY 10 12 YEARS (TWO TROPHIES)
- 3. SENIOR TROPHY AWARD GIRL AND BOY 13 15 YEARS (TWO TROPHIES)

FROM THE SIX TROPHIES AWARDED, THERE WILL BE AN OVERALL GIRL AND BOY CLUB CHAMPION.

CLUB AWARDS

Each child who competes for the club during the season is presented with a medal in recognition of his/her efforts.

The Gold Silver and Bronze medals are awarded to the highest point scorers in each age group.

THANKYOU

Enough cannot be said once again for our Club Coach who is also Centre Coach, for his dedication, gentleness and understanding with the children and parents alike.

The children have certainly gained throughout the season both in stature and performance, thanks to Bruce.

Also many thanks to the parents who have assisted with training throughout the cason and on competition mornings.

Thanks must also go to the Committee Members for this season, too numerous to mention all by name.

A group of people I am especially proud to work with and anyone should be proud to be associated with. BEVANODDY

I make mention of one name only purely because he has carried out his duties as Secretary with distinction. His dedication with the volumes of statistical records, newsletters and other printed material throughout the season, reflect his excellent administrative skills and subsequently the high levels acheived by the Club.

CONCLUSION

In concluding we should <u>all</u> be proud of the manner in which the season finished, and should carry that high note through to next season where I'm sure our membership will climb again.

Once again I thank you all, because YOU ARE The Rosanna Little Athletics Club.

PHIL KORAITSAS
PRESIDENT